ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7th November 2011 at 7.00pm.

Present:  Mr Sharp, Louise Oakley, Jill Sweetman, Sara Owen, Hayley Simmons and Hazel Inman.  ( * Julie Peirce- Jones and Karen Pringle arrived at 8.05pm following the Arnies meeting).

Apologies:  Diane Pickles, Julia Sier, Kay Huett, Rebecca Peel and Imogen Newman.

(18)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 28th September 2011 be received.

Matters Arising

(19)  Road Markings at the corner of Orchard Road

Imogen had established that personnel had changed within the Highways Department.  However the request to renew the markings was on a list of works but no timescale had been given for implementation.  Councillor Stewart had been asked to help in this matter.

(20)  Pyjama Disco

There had been a lack of help at the Infant’s disco even though many people had signed up to help.  This had resulted in a struggle to serve the refreshments.

(21)  Treasurer’s Report

In Julia Sier’s absence her report was circulated.  It covered the period from 31st August 2011 to 10th October 2011.  The balance from bank statements was £4,464.31.

The disco had raised £156.58 but expenses were to come off this figure.

Non-Fundraising Issues

(22)  Academy Status

Mr Sharp reported that conversion to Academy Status was hoped to take place on 1st December following delays by the Solicitor.

(23)  Possible School Closure

It was possible that the school would close on 30th November depending on the outcome of union strike ballots, concerning changes to pensions.

(24)  Story Headsets

The PTA had been asked to fund £350 to purchase story headsets, which could be used by nursery and Key Stage 1.  This would provide a listening centre onto which stories could be downloaded or instructions recorded for trails etc.  It appeared that there were plenty of funds in the PTA bank accounts to meet this expenditure.  Mr Sharp added that he would be able to save money on the Year 6 transport costs to London, as the coach would be shared with another school.

It was agreed that the request for £350 be granted.

(25)  Christmas Fair

After 15 years of organisation, Mrs Sharp had requested that the PTA make the necessary preparations for the grotto.  She had prepared some notes as to what was involved. As there were so few people present it was initially decided to send an email to all members requesting offers of help.  However, Karen Pringle arrived later in the meeting and agreed to take on the role, with assistance where necessary.

The following updates were given or questions asked about aspects of the Christmas Fair:-

	Pick a Pocket/Lucky Dip
	Julia Sier offered to organise

	Grotto FC
	Julia Adair to identify participants including 2 xYr5 helpers.  Thank you presents required.

	Games
	Year 6

	Cake Stall
	Seek donations

	Raffle
	Diane Pickles seeking prizes

	Hamper
	Lorraine Smith to be asked?

	Mufti Day Friday 2nd Dec
	Gain stock for Choc Stall including small prizes and consolation chocs

	Puddings deadline 11th Nov
	Order letter circulated.  Pay with order.  No puddings on sale at the Fair

	Book & Toy Stall
	Seek donations

	Soft Toy Stall
	Seek Donations

	Cake Wheel 
	Tim & Erin to be asked?

	Outside Traders
	Jenny Byrne of Usborne Books was interested, and the wood-turner.  Ask Louise Fallows for nail-painting.  Invite the Elliots.

	Face Painting
	Imogen?  Also ask Elinor Hunter & Anna Rose-Garside.  Check out the paints.

	Crafts
	Miss Addison

	Tombola
	Clear stock from PTA cupboard.

	Entrance Fee
	£1 adult, 50p child, ticket gives one free drink and cake. Refills 50p.  Lucky tickets to win a prize.

	Helpers
	Put up a list

	Posters
	Year 6

	* Julie Peirce-Jones and Karen Pringle arrived.  They requested a stall on behalf of Arnies.
	Will pay stall fee and complement Miss Addison’s craft activities. e.g. iced names onto gingerbread men.  Consult with Miss Addison.

	Christmas Banner
	Julia Sier to find.


Future Events and Fundraising

(26)  Book Fair

Helpers were required for the event from Thursday 17th to Wednesday 23rd November.  A sign-up list be placed on the noticeboard.

(27)  Great North Air Ambulance Clothing Collection

The collection will be held on Friday 18th November.  Bags must be left at school by 9.30am.

(28)  Individual Christmas Cards

Art work had been sent home and orders were being taken.

(29)  Family Portrait Day

Hayley reported that the photographer was happy to visit in February or March.  She be invited to attend on 25th February.  Hopefully the proofs would be available quickly so that photographs would be available for Mothers Day.

(30)  Suttons Seed Boxes

Julia Sier be asked to order a box of seeds for sale.

(31)  Easy Fundraising

Hayley reported that this scheme had already made more money for school in a few weeks than the previous scheme had made in 2 years.  It was easy and worth doing.

A further letter be sent out reminding parents to do any online christmas shopping through the easy fundraising web site.

(32)  Book Club Magazine

Jill Sweetman reported that the Book Club Magazine had not been distributed to all families.  This had resulted in lost orders.  Other letters had also gone missing e.g. the pudding order form.  This led to a debate about using an external whiteboard to advertise events etc.  Mr Sharp agreed to look into providing a narrow notice board in the Year 3,4 & 5 cloakroom area.

(33)  Date of Next Meeting

Monday 9th January 2012 at 7pm.

(NB Arnies had changed their meeting day from Monday to Wednesday).

